
 

  
 

 
BOI-WHANGAROA COMMUNITY UPDATE: 
 
Update to Resolution No. 2021/73 
 
Author:  Elizabeth Stacey, Road Safety and Traffic Engineer 

 
The BOI-Whangaroa Community Board has requested a copy of the full Road Safety Audit for Pa Road 
under Resolution No. 2021/73: 
 

 
 
Update: 
 
The Northland Transportation Alliance (NTA) contracted with NCC Consulting Engineers to perform a post 
construction Road Safety Audit for the Pa Road Project which is attached to this document.  The audit 
identified road safety concerns and made recommendations to the project manager for corrective actions.   
Although all concerns raised should be considered for action, the project manager will decide what course of 
action is required based on the guidance given in the NZTA ranking process (Table included below) and also 
by considering factors other than safety.   
 

 
 
The Road Safety Audit also acts as a decision tracking mechanism, documenting the designer, safety 
engineer and client decision and informing future long term plan projects. After reviewing the audit please 
advise if you have any additional questions on either the project or the audit results.   
 


